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Narrative:Narrative:

The investigation regarding the officer-involved critical incident that occurred in Findlay,
Ohio, on October 28, 2024, was not presented to a Grand Jury.

On 01/28/2025, Special Agent (SA) Tiffany Najmulski (Najmulski) received an email and copy of a
press release and a letter addressed to Findlay Police Chief Mathias from the Hancock County
Prosecutor, Sean Abbott (Abbott).

Prosecutor Abbott relayed to SA Najmulski he would not be presenting the case to grand jury and
the case was considered closed.

SA Najmulski reached out to Kalvin Darapheth's mother, Vidakone Inthavong (Vidakone) and
advised her the case was closed by the prosecutor. SA Najmulski told Vidakone if she had any
questions regarding the specifics of that decision she should contact the prosecutor's office.

All evidence in this case has been returned to the requesting agency.

The documents received from the Hancock County Prosecutor’s Office are attached to this
report. Please refer to those documents for further information.

This case is closed.

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: 1.28.25 Letter to Chief Mathias Re 10.28.24 OICI - scanned
Attachment # 02: 1.28.25 Press Release - 10.28.24 OICI
Attachment # 03: OICI Press Release and Letter to Chief Closing Case
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From: Sean M. Abbott [smabbott@co.hancock.oh.us] 
To: Tiffany Najmulski [Tiffany.Najmulski@OhioAGO.gov] 
Subject: OICI Press Release and Letter to Chief Closing Case 

Sent: Tue 1/28/2025 7:31 AM GMT-05:00 

Importance: Normal 
SA Najmulski, 
 
Please see attached the press release closing the 10/28/2024 Officer-Involved Critical Incident. 
Also attached is a letter to the Chief of Police informing him of my decision. Please consider this 
case closed.  
 
Please send my sincere appreciation to your Bureau of Criminal Investigation team for the thorough 
and professional investigation. Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Sean M. Abbott 
Hancock County Prosecutor 
514 S. Main St. 
Findlay, OH 45840 
419-424-7089 
 
NOTICE: The information contained in this message, and any attachments, is intended only for the use of 
the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is legally privileged 
and/or confidential.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or the employee or agent 
responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received 
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone.  Thank-you. 
 


